
 

New Discretionary Business Fund  
& Taxi Support Fund  

Discretionary Business Fund  
The Discretionary Business Fund is aimed at businesses experiencing immediate financial challenges 

as a result of the COVID-19 restrictions and regulations who have not been able to access the Strategic 

Framework Business Fund and any other business grants or funds provided by the Scottish 

Government. 

This fund is limited and is available on a ‘first come first served’ basis.   

 We would encourage you to apply as soon as you can.   

For eligibility criteria and further information, visit this link and expand the ‘Covid-19 Discretionary 

Business Fund’ tab as shown in the visual below.  

https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/health-and-social-care2/coronavirus-covid-

19/businesses-and-employers 



 

Taxi and Private Hire Driver Support Fund 
If you are a licensed taxi or private hire driver experiencing financial challenges as a result of the 

coronavirus pandemic, you may be eligible to receive a one-off grant of £1,500. 

Am I eligible? 
To be eligible for a one-off grant of £1,500: 

• taxi/private hire drivers must be licensed in Fife for the period 9 October 2020 to at least 31 

January 2021. 

• this excludes all drivers whose licences were suspended on or before 31 December 2020 and 

whose suspension remains outstanding. 

Applicants must also confirm, by self-certification, that up to 31 December 2020: 

• they have experienced loss of income as a taxi/private hire driver and incurred overhead 

costs and expenses; and 

• they are or have been working or available for work as a taxi/private hire driver. 

and meet the following criteria: 

• the driver must not have breached wider COVID regulations/requirements prior to local 

restrictions (for example received a fixed penalty notice). 

• the driver/business must not have connections to tax havens. 

• You must advise if you have (i.e. your business) received any public sector assistance 

through a State Aid De minimis Scheme over the last 3 years. 

If you have a taxi/private hire car driver’s licence in another authority, as well as Fife, you can only 

apply to one local authority for a grant.  For further information and to apply for this fund, visit this 

link and scroll down the page to ‘Taxi/ Private Hire Driver's Grant’ as shown in the visual below. 

https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/health-and-social-care2/coronavirus-covid-19/businesses-

and-employers 

 

You can find other local authority links here – 

https://findbusinesssupport.gov.scot/service/funding/local-authority-discretionary-fund  

If you need further information on the areas covered here please email info@thomsoncooper.com.  

https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/health-and-social-care2/coronavirus-covid-19/businesses-and-employers
https://www.fife.gov.uk/kb/docs/articles/health-and-social-care2/coronavirus-covid-19/businesses-and-employers
https://findbusinesssupport.gov.scot/service/funding/local-authority-discretionary-fund
mailto:info@thomsoncooper.com

